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Dear Ursula,

Thank you for your letter of August 8, 2016.

I appreciate the time that you and your colleagues took to draft your letter to me. However, I
must say that I am also disappointed that you did not take the opportunity to speak with me in
advance about your concerns and the assumptions on which they are based.

Indeed, had we had that opportunity to speak in advance, Ifeel that your response to our
Strategic Plan could have more effectively continued the productive, open and evidence-based
dialogue that 11 ROC and the Panel have developed in recent months. As a result, I thought it
was important for me to formally respond to your letter in the hopes of both clarifying some
assumptions and to support our continued positive dialogue.

Let me begin by responding to the statement in your letter that IIROC will "continue to fail in
its mandate to protect investors" unless it reforms its culture and governance. Iam proud of
IIROC's record in fulfilling its investor protection mandate and our internal culture which is
strongly committed to serving the public interest. IIROC's regulatory partners in the CSA have
also confirmed that IIROC is fulfilling all aspects of its mandate over the course of successive
oversight reviews.

Next, I'd like to address your comments on the "best interest" issue. Of course, the notion of a
"best interest" requires, by construction, that there be both multiple interests and that those
interests be in conflict. In other words, the most important part of the best interest issue is how
advisors must act when their interests conflict or are perceived to conflict with those of their
clients.

Our rules state unequivocally that any conflict between a registrant and their client must be
resolved:

"...in a fair, equitable and transparent manner, and consistent with the best interests of the client
or clients..." (emphasis added)

Investment Industry Regulatory 121 King St. West, Suite2000
Organization of Canada Toronto, ON M5H 3T9

Tel 416-943-5885

akriegler@iiroc.ca

www.iiroc.ca






